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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 19th November 2013.    
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mrs. H. Boot-Handford



Mr. R. Piper   



Mr A. Sadleir
1239.  War Memorial Bere Alston.
The Chairman brought this item forward as Mrs. Winn and Mrs. Patterson were in attendance to talk to their letters. Mrs. Patterson had written in six months ago with a request to put a fence back around the War Memorial. Mrs. Winn did mention to Mrs. Patterson how neglected the Memorial looked. Mrs. Patterson feels there is a total lack of respect being shown by a number of people, and feels that a small fence should be placed around the memorial to deter people climbing and walking over it. 
Mrs. Winn stated that this year there is £150,000 from the Community Council of Devon to restore memorials.
Rev Law asked Councillors if they had a view on this. Discussions took place and in general it was felt that a fence would not create respect, also it can be a danger if anyone researching the memorial were to trip over and injure themselves.
Mr. Lamb felt we should look at what restoration work is needed on both Memorials and investigate the grant available. The Clerk stated that Council will need to find 25% of the grant being sought.
The Rev. Law thought the on-going maintenance on both Memorials is a high priority. There will be an Education initiative for the coming year to investigate War Memorials and the history behind them.
Mr. Lamb proposed that the Rev. Law and the workman look at both War Memorials and discuss their findings with the Clerk. Subject conformation by Full Council, we make an application for repointing both Memorials, seconded by Mr. Piper.

1240. Declaration of Interest.
Mr. Sadleir declared an interest in item 9 on the agenda, problems on the corner of Station Road, Bere Ferrers.

1241. Minutes of the meeting held on the 22nd October and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1197. Youth 2 Youth building. The Clerk has been in touch with Mr. Jim Barnes regards the disposal of the hut. Mr. Barnes wishes to come up and have a look inside which the Clerk stated she would facilitate. Mr. Barnes also stated in his email that they may only require half of the building. Clerk to follow up the request and inform them that it is all of the building that has to be removed not parts.

Minute 1200. Beregen’s responsibility for the hall. Mr. Lamb stated that the building is the responsibility of Beregen, reference clause 3.4 in the lease; “to put and keep in repair, subject to fair wear and tear, the Premises and all fixtures and additions thereon and to yield up the same in such repair at the end of the Lease”
Minute 1202 (4). Rev. Law stated that Beregen have taken up the issue with the extension to the Playgroup area.

1242.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for November in the sum of £2,909.34, Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr Piper.
1243.  Financial Statement.
The Clerk had emailed the financial statement for November to Councillors. The Clerk circulated the other statements.  
Mr Lamb proposed acceptance of the financial statement, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1244. Use of under stage by Beregen.
Rev Law declared an interest and vacated the chair. The Vice Chairman Mr. Piper took over the meeting.
The Rev. Law then went on to explain what the group wish to do and the report from the Fire Officer which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.
The Rev Law stated that there will be additional doors at the front of the stage and 3 slatted runners which will take the containers under the stage. Clerk to contact the Insurance Company for their views. The Clerk will need a list of items being stored under the stage.
Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that this committee recommend to Full Council that this be agreed subject to information from the insurers, seconded by Mr. Sadleir.
1245. Mobile Library Service,
The Clerk has replied to the survey. Mr. Lamb stated that the Librarian on the van has been handing out the forms about the change in the service.
1246. Problems on the corner of Station Road, Bere Ferrers.
Mr. Sadleir explained the situation. The Clerk stated that this item was referred to Devon County Highways after Full Council and Council has no jurisdiction on Highway matters.
1247. Correspondence.
(1) Horrabridge Parish Council Mower road tax.
The Clerk has an email from the Clerk stating that they will not be taking the tractor on the road, and pointing out that the manual states that the tractor should not be used on the road.
Mr Piper stated that if Horrabridge are unloading the tractor on the highway to take into their property they will need to have it road taxed.

Mr. Lamb stated it is within the terms so we will licence it and ask to be reimbursed by Horrabridge from the TAP monies.
Clerk to ascertain how much monies are left in the fund as we need a number plate for the trailer.
2. Southern Links
Clare Chapman “It will soon be time to forward to you the agenda for the next Southern Link Meeting, which is taking place on the 5th December. To-date we have not received any `Parish Questions`. Mr. Lamb wises the following to be placed on the agenda.
1. In view of the Localism Agenda what steps need to be taken to improve the links between District, County and Parish Councils?
2. In view of the Government statements to reduce speed limits on rural roads particularly single track ones and in rural villages particularly near schools, what action is being taken by County in conjunction with District and Parish Councils to consider implementation?

3. Victim Support. Appeal for funds in the Devon area.
“Victim Support is the independent national charity for people affected by crime”.

Mrs. Boot-Handford stated that this is out of our remit, as we have a policy for Charitable Donations;
· It should be a local group or in the case of a national organisation the project for which funds are requested should be of direct benefit to Bere Ferrers Parish residents.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.47pm

Signed this 26th November 2013. 

Chairman……………………………..

